
 
  
 

Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

February 3, 2022, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Tom Marshall, Don Revane, Allan Dube 

 

1.0 Visitors: 

2.0 Minutes: Revane moved to approve January 27, 2022 minutes, Dube second all voted in 

favor.  

 

    

IMPORTANT DATES: 

 

 

February 9, 2022, Park & Recreation meeting 6:30 pm Town Hall 

 

February 8, 2022, School Budget Hearing 6:00 pm at the Elementary School.   

 

February 10,  2022, Selectmen meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening 

meeting, Town Hall 

 

February 17, 2022, Conservation Commission 7:00 pm Town Hall 

 

February 22, 2022, Cemetery Trustee meeting 7:00 pm Town Hall  

 

 

 

 

Public Notice Town of Washington Public Budget Hearing 
 

 

A Public Budget Hearing will be held on Wednesday,  

February 09, 2022 @ 7:00 PM  

Topic: Washington Budget Hearing 
Town Hall, 2nd floor. 

Snow Date February 10, 2022, 6:30 pm  

 

 

 



 
  
 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW!  

 
Public Notice 

Candidates for Town and School Office 2022 

Selectmen 1 for 3 years:  

Donald Revane 

 

Treasurer 1 for 1 year:  

Cynthia Dressel 

 

Cemetery Trustee 1 for 3 years:  

Kevin Lawrence 

Cemetery Trustee 1 for 2 years: 

Donna Stone 

 

Library Trustee 1 for 3 years: 

Heidi Butcher 

 

Supervisor of Checklist 1 for 5 years: 

Martha Robertson 

 

Washington School District 

2 School Board Members – 3-year term: 

No Candidates 

 

1 School Clerk - 1 year: 

Colleen Duggan 

 

1 School District Moderator – 1-year term 

Guy Eaton 

 

 

 

 
We are going PAPERLESS! 

If you would like to receive your tax bill thru email and not have to 

worry about getting a paper one in the mail, 

PLEASE give us your email address. 

603-495-3667 / seccard@washingtonnh.org / mrobicheau@washingtonnh.org 
 

COVID -19 VACCINE 

 

mailto:603-495-3667%20/%20seccard@washingtonnh.org


 
  
 

For information and scheduling a time and place to get vaccinated for COVID-19 

Please visit the website below for New Hampshire Residents: https://www.vaccines.nh.gov 
   

To all residents and visitors from the Selectmen: Masks appreciated in all 

Washington public buildings. 

NH https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance 

 

 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

3.1 Eric, Wendy Mensh, Tm. # 24-59 requesting a building permit to remove existing house and 

rebuild on the same footprint. (989 sf. includes decks). Tabled for additional paperwork, Allan 

Dube to email property owner.  

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

 

4.1 Peggy Carney, Lynn Hendrickson, Heidi Butcher, and Rebecca Dulac, (Library Trustees), 

and James Bruno, (Librarian). Reviewed parking plans and phases for developing the town’s 

new property.  

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer 

 

5.1.1 Reviewed the Robinson Dam Hydrologic Analysis, Tm. # 13-16, and library parking. 

 

6.0 Public 

 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 NH. Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System (ISDS), Tm. # 24-59 

7.2 Office of the Sheriff, Sullivan County Sheriff’s Office Re: Information provided from a Drug 

Bust in Claremont.  

7.3 Property Transfer Survey, Tm. # 15-11, 20-11, and 12-64. 

7.4 Atkins, (fire chief) provided his weekly administration report 

7.5 United States Department of Commerce, U.S. Census Bureau. Re: Boundary and Annexation 

Survey.  

https://www.vaccines.nh.gov/
https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance


 
  
 

7.6 NH. Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Operation of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System (ISDS). Tm. # 15-13. 

7.7 Ed Thayer, (DPW) emailed D245009 Robinson Pond Dam Hydrologic Analysis 

7.8 Bob Porter. (Health Officer) emailed a copy of the State of New Hampshire Department of 

Health and Human Services, Food Protection Section. Re: Submitted Plan Review for Lucky 7 

Farm located in Washington. 

 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 Dube moved to approve the expenditure of $10,680.79 from the cruiser replacement Capital 

Reserve Fund. Marshall second all voted in favor.  

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $ 8,725.46 and vendor checks for  

$ 32,234.83 for the week of February 04, 2022.  

 

 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

11.1 Revane moved to adjourn at 7:26 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Deborah DeFosse 


